


RESULTS OF VERDEMONT COMMUNITY 
CENTER DOT SURVEY  

Background 
Location     3664 Little League Dr, San Bernardino, CA 92407  

Opening Date    TBD  

Meeting Date & Time   February 27, 2019  6:30PM-8:00PM 
Held By      Verdemont Revitalization Project 
      Kendall Hills Neighborhood Association 

Meeting Location    North Verdemont MU Room 

Number of Attendees   70   
  

The Verdemont Revitalization Project (VRP) & Kendall Hills Neighborhood Association 
(KHNA) used the dot survey approach to conduct research to assess the north end 
residents of San Bernardino’s needs and preferences for the current and future 
permanent community center. The dot survey technique is a “self-service” research 
approach that asks a limited number of questions displayed on poster boards at a 
meeting. Residents at the meeting were given colorful, round, self-sticking dots and 
asked to indicate their preference to the questions posed on the poster boards by 
placing dots to indicate their answers or preferences to the questions posed. The dot 
survey technique was well-received by the residents since it is a quick, simple, and a 
fun way to encourage community participation and collect feedback. The dot survey 
was developed by Larry Lev, Linda Brewer, and Gary Stephenson of Oregon State 
University.  

On February 27, eleven boards were displayed in the Multipurpose Room of North 
Verdemont Elementary. Board one listed options for Hours of Operation for the current 
community center. Board two listed suggestions for programs at the current 
community center. A suggestion box was provided directly below the board for 
residents to leave additional ideas for programs. Board three listed three options for 
the visual design of a permanent center. Option 1: A modest community center that 
allows for programs, meetings, and small to medium sized community events. Option 
2:  A greater sized community center that would allow for a wider variety of programs, 
activities, meeting and medium to large sized events. Option 3: A large community 
center that would allow for a much wider variety of programs, activities, meetings and 



large sized events. Board four requested suggestions for the name of a future 
permanent community center. A suggestion box was provided directly below the board 
for residents to leave ideas for the name of a permanent community center. Board five 
listed suggestions for programs at the future center. A suggestion box was provided 
directly below the board for residents to leave additional ideas for programs at the 
permanent center. Board six listed location options for the future center. Option 1: Al 
Guhin Park. Option 2: Littlefield/Shultis Park. Option 3: Other. Board seven posed the 
question for funding ideas. A suggestion box was provided directly below the board 
for residents to leave ideas for funding of a permanent center. Board eight listed 
options for Hours of Operation. Boards nine - eleven were used to collect data about 
the residents. Board nine asked the residents what neighborhood they were from. 
Board ten posed the question, “Have you ever visited a community center in San 
Bernardino?” Board eleven posed the question “How would you like to be informed?” 

For residents that were unable to physically attend the meeting an online survey using 
Survey Monkey was created and shared via Nextdoor, Facebook, The VRP website, 
Instagram, and the VRP’s contacts via text and email. The survey was open from 
February 28, 2019 to March 5, 2019. 
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Question 4: Names for the future community center
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Thank you for your participation!




